
DJ,
 I agree.  Things have changed a lot since we first talked.  In the begining I wanted this to work.  Now I NEED it to work or I lose everything.

We do need to have a face to face.  I would like Joe to be there as well, as he handles the cash flow.  Maybe Jody & I could come to SF and we could 
meet on the boat. If not, then I plan on coming to Redondo to pick up some books, the bicycles and some personal stuff from the garage, maybe next 
week.

Bob Bitchin
Founder
Latitudes & Attitudes Magazine
Executive Producer
Latitudes & Attitudes TV
bob@seafaring.com
(310) 798-3445 Ext. #208
www.seafaring.com

Notice: This e-mail is meant for only the intended recipient, and may be a confidential communication or a communication privileged by law. If you 
received this e-mail in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Please notify us immediately of the 
error by return e-mail and please delete this message from your system. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

On May 24, 2012, at 7:37 PM, DJ Doran wrote:

Hi Bob,

I think you make a valid and not unreasonable point.  I appreciate your email and would like a day or so to think it through... I will give you a call when I 
work through it if thats cool and we can discuss things further.  Having dinner with the Harbormaster and our friend Mike tonight and then early turn in.  I 
look forward to getting together again soon too. It seems like ages since we last saw each other face to face.

Best regards,

DJ Doran, Publisher
<image.jpg>
 A Multimedia Company 
Office  310-798-3445 x208
Mobile 510-318-0065
Fax     310-798-3448
http://www.latsandatts.com

On May 24, 2012, at 7:09 PM, Bob Bitchin wrote:

DJ,
   I understand where you are coming from, and appreciate what you are trying to do.  It is a fight for sure.  

 Unfortunately there are some real problems that I am facing due to the cash flow problem the company has.  In the last few days I have had to 
take all of the Amex billings and set them up for automatic payments.  Even with that they have cancelled all of the company Amex cards and 
suspended my personal Amex cards.  My credit is basically ruined, and there was nothing I could do about it, as I didn't even know you were paying 
most of them late.  Something I have never done.  I used to take pride in my credit.  Now I am embarrassed by it.

  I know you want to make this work.  I need it to work as well.  I need something more than stock in Sextant as collateral for what is owed me.  
Since I put up the assets of the company in the sale, I feel that is what should be collateral for the debt.  Do you have any reason not to do it that way?  

 At least then I would have some security going forward. 
 
 Let me know what you think.

Bob Bitchin
Founder
Latitudes & Attitudes Magazine
Executive Producer
Latitudes & Attitudes TV
bob@seafaring.com
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bob@seafaring.com
(310) 798-3445 Ext. #208
www.seafaring.com

Notice: This e-mail is meant for only the intended recipient, and may be a confidential communication or a communication privileged by law. If you 
received this e-mail in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Please notify us immediately of 
the error by return e-mail and please delete this message from your system. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

On May 24, 2012, at 4:02 PM, DJ Doran wrote:

Hi Bob,

I wanted to give you a few days to get resettled before I started bothering you and besides I knew you and Joe were working through some things 
with Amex.  As you know I have been focused these past couple of weeks on trying to get us on solid financial ground.  In addition, I have been 
working with our Attorney giving him the info he needs to work with your Attorney to get some of the agreements more formalized and cleaned up.  
Hopefully that will tie off the loose ends that have made you and Jody feel vulnerable.  I am also pushing hard to find the capital we need to solve 
some immediate issues.  As you know Sue is retiring in Mid-July.  I wanted to wait until she told you herself but apparently the L&A network let you 
know just before you left for STS.  I have had over 50 applicants so far and about 10-12 qualified ones.  Any thoughts or insights would be 
appreciated.

I have been working with my Investment Banker contact, our Accountant and Attorney to find investors properly and we are making solid progress.  
The events of the last few weeks have been very destabilizing and stressful and Joe and I are still trying to recover from all of that too.  Things have 
seemed to quiet down significantly since and the staff is in a better space and focused on doing what we have to do to turn things around.

Joe and I are working out arrangements with vendors and trying to stabilize our limited cash flow.  I know that the CC issues are one of a few thorns 
in everyone's side and I am focused on doing everything that I can to get these monkey's off of our backs as quickly as feasible.   Joe,  just informed 
me of the Wells Fargo Card and he and Cheryl are handling that as well as a 100 other things .

Regarding some thoughts on how to move forward I have been giving it a lot of thought in between putting out fires.  The core of what I want is for us 
to continue moving forward with our original structure and everyone supporting and working peacefully and happily toward our common goal.   In a 
perfect world and my number 1 goal is that you would be paid, the CC debt would be reduced to a manageable level, you and Jody would attend 
targeted boat shows and venues and have fun representing Latitudes & Attitudes.  All of the ancillary businesses would be profitable and you would 
continue to mentor me regarding the publishing of the magazine and everything else.  However, the reality is that we do not have the funding we 
need to be stable and so right now my main objective and focus is to find capital.  I am pulling out all of the stops regarding what I can do to 
accomplish this and am optimistic that I can at least do better than what we raised so far.  

When I am ultimately successful, we may be able to satisfy some of your personal credit card debt and perhaps even some of the 232K.  That would 
hopefully put an immediate stop to these jabs and put all of us in a better space.  I will no longer subject the staff to the larger challenges that we are 
facing but rather help them stay positive and focused on working to be successful with their own little piece of the puzzle. 

Joe and I are committed to turn Lats & Atts around and I am confident that we will, in time.  We continue to cut bloated expenses, rework our 
corporate/vendor relationships so that they are balanced and profitable,  increase Ad revenue and work with Janeen and Woody to find ways to 
promote the Seafaring Store and STS operations as well as launch and promote the new Lats and Atts logo merchandise.  In addition, Janeen and I 
have worked together to determine how we can recover capital for inventory that has been collecting dust in the garage for years and move products 
that either haven't sold well or are out of date. I suppose the bigger question here is are we all willing to help and support each other to make things 
work, or not?  I sense your frustration and concern regarding the CC debt and I share it, believe me.  This has been a huge undertaking from the 
beginning even under the best circumstances and we are doing our very best considering the massive debt that was assumed.  

Joe and I are committed to this difficult but right path ahead of us so that we ALL can ultimately benefit in the future and we hope that you and Jody 
still have the confidence in us and that we are doing what needs to be done right now.

I am working with Heidi on a plan for the remaining events for 2012 and looking toward 2013 and will have something for you to review and offer 
input on in the next day or so.  Lastly, regarding the Lost Soul, Joe and I put some of our personal stuff aboard because we are in the process of 
selling our boat, but it is minimal.  Since we are living in LA and wiIl continue to live in LA for the time being I am trying to figure out how we can 
make some money with LS to offset the financial burden.  I would like her to go to PNW Party to be a part of the STS but am unwilling to pay 50% of 
the gross for the privilege as offered.  I am also working on alternatives so that she can attend the PNW but haven't committed until I have 
everything worked out.  I am also compiling a list of local Captains that might be able to take her out for day sails in the bay or to Catalina if we 
relocate her to RB.

More to come.  I am in SFO to meet with the buyer of Wyvern and have her hauled for the survey etc... We are planning on heading back early 
Saturday am.

Best regards,

DJ Doran, Publisher
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 A Multimedia Company 
Office  310-798-3445 x208
Mobile 510-318-0065
Fax     310-798-3448
http://www.latsandatts.com
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On May 24, 2012, at 9:52 AM, Bob Bitchin wrote:

DJ,
 We haven't talked in a while.  Where you at?  Office?  Boat?
 I haven't heard anything from you regarding what you would like to do going forward.  May 13 has come and gone, and I am sure you have 
some ideas for the new agreement.  It would make it easier if we could get some common agreements settled before we have lawyers at $400 an 
hour argue for us and get rich?
 I am back at the house after three months of travel on behalf of the company, and need to know where we stand.

Bob Bitchin
Founder
Latitudes & Attitudes Magazine
Executive Producer
Latitudes & Attitudes TV
bob@seafaring.com
(310) 798-3445 Ext. #208
www.seafaring.com

Notice: This e-mail is meant for only the intended recipient, and may be a confidential communication or a communication privileged by law. If you 
received this e-mail in error, any review, use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Please notify us immediately 
of the error by return e-mail and please delete this message from your system. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.
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